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The Year 1/2 children had a great 
time on their trip to Lanhydrock. They 

learnt about how their lives are 
similar and di�erent to the Victorian 

times whilst exploring the house. 
They looked for signs of spring and 
enjoyed a treasure hunt for di�erent 
plants and flowers in the gardens. 

The children also showed respect in 
the church and some chose to say a 

prayer. In RE they have been learning 
about signs of spring and the Easter 

story. 

Year 1/2 Lanhydrock VisitYear 1/2 Lanhydrock Visit  



YR6 Residential/Camp Meetings  
Then, on Wednesday 2nd April our Year 6 

Residential/Camp parent meeting will take 
place at 2:45pm - 3:15pm in school hall. 

Well done to our EYFS children for raising a 
grand total of £2,281 for our annual sponsored 

welly walk!  
We are so grateful to everyone for their hard 

work and we would like to say a massive 
THANK YOU to everyone who sponsored the 

children.  
The money raised will be used to purchase 
and replenish resources and equipment for 

our youngest children to ensure a high quality 
and well resourced learning environment.  

Thank you for such amazing support. 

£215.13 
Thank you to every one 

who donated! 



EYFS
 

YEAR 1 YEAR 2

READING FOR PLEASURE ...READING FOR PLEASURE ...  EYFS & KS1 Book Recommendations

A young child wakes up in a 
flower and adventures through 

the natural world, alongside 
animals – part of nature, never 

separate.

When Lola's teacher asks the students to draw 
a picture of where their families immigrated 

from, all the kids are excited. Except Lola. She 
can't remember the Island – she left when she 
was just a baby. But with the help of her family 

and friends, and their memories – joyous, 
fantastical, heartbreaking, and frightening – 

Lola's imagination takes her on an 
extraordinary journey back to The Island. 

With bold, beautiful artwork by Pippa 
Curnick, this heartfelt story about the power 

of friendship and kindness shows young 
readers what steps they can take to make 

refugee children feel welcome.



READING FOR PLEASURE ...READING FOR PLEASURE ...
 KS2 Book Recommendations

Fern has an unusual childhood living in the rainforest 
with her botanist parents. They spend their days 

exploring nature and gathering information about 
plants and their properties. However, Fern is no good 

at Latin, hates textbooks and just doesn’t seem to 
have what it takes to be a plant hunter. To gain a 
formal education, Fern is sent away from lily pads 
and humming birds to the city of London. Here she 

stays with her Uncle where she is bored, restless and 
pining to be back at one with nature. The only thing 

keeping her entertained is her unusual plant 
‘Special’, which she found (or stole) on her plane to 

the UK. 
Despite keeping it a secret, Fern believes she has the 
gift of communicating with plants and she begins to 
develop a special bond with Special, until she finds 
she is struggling to keep it alive. Despite their initial 

disagreements, Fern and her quirky neighbour, 
Woody, strive to find a way to care for Special. 

However, within the city, strange and dangerous 
plants are growing, causing chaos to the buildings 
around them. Where are they coming from and how 

will they stay safe? 

Lily is in Year 6 and her new teacher sets 
a project about ‘One World’, where the 
children work together to research an 

issue and present it to the class – a task 
that feels challenging for Lily when she 
has a stammer. This thought-provoking 
and beautiful story reels the reader in to 

Lily’s journey from being the victim of 
cyberbullying to standing up for herself 

and ‘becoming more hedgehog.’ 
From friendship changes, cyberbullying 
and new family additions, this unique 

story leads to lots of discussion for KS2 
classes. The story is inter-woven with 

animal facts and at the beginning of each 
chapter is a fact about hedgehogs, as 

well as an illustration. This book is 
captivating from the first page and is a 
must-read for celebrating di�erences, 

overcoming adversity, and having hope 
and courage. 

 



Sports News...Sports News... TryTry  
thisthis  
atat  

home...home...

On Tuesday 25th, three children went to the 
Cross country finals. They all had a great 

race and supported one another. Well done! 

Afterschool Clubs have now finished. 
Payment for your child's club is now 

due. Please pay via ParentPay at your 
earliest. 

On Wednesday, there were 8 
boys who went over to 

Treviglas to play in a series 
of football matches against 
other schools. They won 3 
games and lost 3 games 

overall. During they matches 
there were lots of assists 

and headers to score some 
amazing goals! The children 
played fantastically as part 

of a team and went on to win 
the league they played the 

finals in

Cross Country Finals 

Football Festival 



Indian Queens

Should your child be absent, please contact the school as soon as possible 
with a full reason. 

To report your child's absence please use one of the following: 
Tel: 01726 860540 to speak to reception or leave a voicemail - Option 1 (out of 

hours) or email hello@indianqueensschool.org  

When reporting please state child's name, class and full reason for absence 
e.g. sickness, headache, high temp etc. 

If you are unsure if your child is well enough for school. please visit the NHS 
guidance site below. 

Is my child too ill for school? - NHS 

Appointments 
Please could we remind you that appointment for your child/ children should 

be made for outside of school hours.  Appointment letter/Texts will be 
requested. 
Lateness  

All pupils must be in school, ready to learn from 8:45am. 
School gates open from 8.35am to 8.45am. 

Thank you for your continued support.  

School Absence  

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/


Number of Penalty 
Notices issued by 
Cornwall County 

Council for Indian 
Queens Primary 
School to date: 

24 

Fortnightly Hours of  
Lost Learning 

10th - 21st March 2025 

Class     Hours Lost 
Gwithian  48 
Hemmick  33 
Fistral   49 
Polly Joke         84 
Polzeath  115 
Botallack  142 
Minack   57 
Tintagel  62 
Geevor   116 
Heligan   88 
Trelissick  107 

Class with the least lost 
learning hours 

Well done to HEMMICK! 

Wed 2nd April - Yr 6 Residential/Camp Parent Meeting @ 2:45pm 
Fri 4th April - Last day of Term 

Tues 22nd April - First day of Term  

Dates for your diary  

Value of the WeekValue of the Week  

SWIMMING 

Year 3/4 Swimming 
sessions have now 

finished.  

Overdue 
statements have 
been sent home, 

please make 
payment via 
ParentPay. 

24th March 2025  Evaluation



Indian Queens

ASPENS ...ASPENS ...
Double click on link to register 

 New Aspen's menus 
for Summer Term 

http://www.coolmilk.com/


Indian Queens

ASPENS ...ASPENS ...

Aspen Allergy Free Menus  
 

Now bookable via ParentPay 
for registered allergy pupils 

only 



https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=slTDN7CF9UeyIge0jXdO49-0YXFwR0VNnC1JnNmB0LVUMzFESzdESVVFNlJUT0xOSjA5VkNNNEo5WCQlQCNjPTEkJUAjdD1n&route=shorturl


Friends of Indian Queens School News ... Friends of Indian Queens School News ...   



Friends of Indian Queens School News ... Friends of Indian Queens School News ...   



Community News... Community News...   



Community News... Community News...   



Community News... Community News...   



Community News ...Community News ...



Staying in Touch

Please click on the icons below to find out more 
about our Social Media, School Communications & 

Payment system. 

www.indianqueensschool.org

                           Thank you for reading our Newsletter. 

https://www.facebook.com/indianqueensschool
https://twitter.com/IQPrimarySchool
https://support.arbor-education.com/hc/en-us/sections/201716749-Parent-Portal-and-the-Arbor-App-as-a-parent
https://www.parentpay.com/parents/
https://www.indianqueensschool.org/web

